From: <u>Laura M. Ouellette</u>

To: <u>Coffin Butte Landfill Appeals</u>

Subject: WEB FORM SUBMISSION - LU-24-027 Coffin Butte Proposed Expansion Written Testimony

Date: Tuesday, September 16, 2025 5:21:47 PM

Subject of Testimony: proposed expansion of the Coffin Butte Land Fill

Full Name: Laura M. Ouellette

Email: logizmos@gmail.com

Mailing Address: 902 NW Scenic Dr. Albany, Oregon 97321

Written Testimony:

Dear Commissioners,

I am distressed that only odor and noise issues are allowed for consideration regarding the proposed expansion of the coffin butte landfill. The current landfill is an environmental disaster, accepting toxic waste from the western 1/3 of Oregon, and 4 states. The landfill has been recognized as a super emitter of methane, and was not properly chosen or engineered to serve as a landfill. It was a waste depot when Camp Adair was a training ground for soldiers, and was built on fractured basalt, not heavy clay. It needs to be capped and taken out of service, not expanded. Thank you. Laura M. Ouellette

--

This is a notification that a contact form was submitted on your website (Benton County, Oregon https://www.bentoncountyor.gov).

Submitter's IP Address: 76.138.137.11